Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

O'CONNOR, Polly (née Beare) and Joe are thrilled to announce the birth of their third child, a beautiful boy, Jeremy, who was born at the Bar-rie Memorial Hospital on January 27th, 1991, weighing 8 lbs. 6 oz. Proud grandparents are Walter and Joan O'Connor and Reggie and Dorcen Beare.

WILSON - Raymond and Kim (née Welburn) are very happy to announce birth of their first the child, Courtney Sylvia, born December 30th, 1990. Proud grandparents are Clinton and Shirley Welburn and great grandmother Ida Elder.

DIED

ARTHUR, Wilber T. - At Pratt Nursing Home, Huntingdon on Feb. 11, 1991 age 92 years. Hus-band of late Florence Dear. Dear father of Alvin, Ethel, Llonel, Bessie, Newton and Harold, Also survived by several grandchildren, some great grand children and greatgreat grand children. Resting at Kelly Funeral Home. Funeral service from St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church on Thursday, Feb. 14th, at 2 p.m. Interment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery in the spring.

NESS, David - At Mon-treal February 4, 1991 aged thirty-six. Beloved husband of Lucie St-Pierre and son of Arlie and Owen. Brother of Peter, Bruce and Richard (Silvia Pedicelli). Also survived by his mother-inlaw Angeline Couture St. Pierre, sisters and brothers-in-law. Funeral service was held on February 7. Donations to the Canadian Cancer Soclety or the Kidney Foundation would appreciated.

GOMERY, Jane Elizabeth (Jean), née Brook - Suddenly at Montreal, Quebec, on Mon-day, February 11, 1991. Jane Elizabeth Brook, age 83 years. Beloved wife of W. Bertram Gomery of "Brooklet", Athelstan, Quebec. Dear mother of Barbara Rennick of Oakville, Ontario, Carole (Mrs. Tony Kay) also of Oakville, John (Pierrette Rayle) of Westmount and Judy (Mrs. Milton Hooker) of Ormstown, Survived by 12 grandchildren and 10 great grandchildren, who will greatly miss her. Funeral service with the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 1483 Rte 202, Franklin Centre on Thursday, February 14, 11 a.m. Interment Mount Royal Cemetery. Visitation Wednesday evening 7 to 9 p.m. In lieu of flowers donations to the Montreal Children's Hospital or charity of your choice be would greatfully appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

DONNELLY - In loving memory of a dear mother Evelyn, a brother Robert Emerson, and a sister Stella who left us during the month of February. Always loved and remembered by

Isobel & Dora

CARD OF THANKS

I would like my family, friends and neighbors to know how much I ap-preciate their thoughtfulness, cards, gifts, food and flowers, while I was in the hospital and afterwards at home. Thank you very much.

Brenda Rice

Following the death of Mr. Léonard Malenfant, aged 66, at the Barrie Memorial, Ormstown on November 6, 1990, his spouse Jacqueline Brault, his four children and their spouses; Sylvain (Michele) Malenfant, Yolande Malenfant, Celine (Syl-Yolande vain de Montigny), Roger, and his eight grandchildren wish to thank everyone for their expression of sympathy by visits, funeral assistance, donations to the Quebec Heart Foundation, cards, masses and others. Please do consider this thank you as being personal. Jacqueline B. Malenfant

and family

Our deepest gratitude to all of Bob's friends who extended so much sympathy at the time of his death. Thanks to the Emergency Staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and the second floor nursing staff for care given. A special thank you to Dr. Blondie. To the 3rd floor nursing staff of the Centre d'Accueil, for the wonderful care he received there since March 8, 1988 - "Thank you". Thanks to our many friends, relatives and neighbours for the telephone calls, food brought in, lovely cards, flowers and the donations to organizations and hospitals in memory of our Dad. Thanks to Rev. Bannerman and the Rockburn Presbyterian Church choir and their organist, and all who attended the funeral. Thanks to the Ladies Aid for refreshments after-wards at Dad's ol' home on the hill. We appreciate your kindness, we miss him dearly. Thanks. Irene, Norman

and families Robert, Dorothy and families Iris, George and families Margaret, George and family James, Dorothy and family Hugh, Cathy and family

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to express my sincere appreciation to my wonderful neighbours for all their T.L.C. after my accident Christmas day. Without their help and assistance, so gra-ciously extended, I would have had to have been hospitalized, so I am especially grateful to all these kind people. A very special thank you to my daughter Lynne, son-inlaw Ron and grandson Jason, stationed in Germany for their numerous telephone calls, letters, cards, gifts and flowers which brightened up so many of my days. I would also like to express my gratitude to my relatives neighbours and good friends who remembered me with telephone calls, cards, food, flowers and candy, also to the ladies from the C.L.S.C. of Huntingdon, for all their help. A special thank you to Dr. Gibson Montreal General Hospital Mrs. and Knowles-Laplante, for their extreme kindness, which I greatly appreciated, also to Myrtle Park and Father Carl Triskle, 1 am most grateful to everyone who helped me in anyway. Many, many

Marjorie Douglas

thanks.

We would like to thank the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital along with my friends and relatives for all the good care, wishes and visits. A spethanks to Dr. cial Lemieux. Polly and

Jeremy O'Connor

The family of the late Irene Eliza Ellerton wish to thank all their family, friends and neighbors for the phone calls, sympathy cards, floral tributes, donations to the Hemmingford Volunteer bulance Fund, the United Church Memorial Fund and the Hemmingford Protestant Cemtery in our recent bereavement. Also to Rev. Elke Menhnert for the service and Mrs. Carol Bye for playing the organ. A special thank you to the Ladies Aux iliary of Branch 244 for serving refreshments after the funeral in the Leigon Hall. Please accept this as a personal thank you. Ronald, Gail and family Reay, Francis and family

My heartfelt thanks to Dr. Geukjian and Dr. Fiest, the other doctors, nurses and staff of the emergency department and 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful T.L.C. I received while a patient there. I am truly grateful to my wonderful family, relatives and friends for visits, their prayers, cards, gifts and flowers. much All was

Florence and family

Eileen Leroux

The family of CARL and ELSIE STARK

invite you to celebrate with them their

Golden Wedding Anniversary

On February 16th at 7 p.m. THE LEGION HALL IN CHATEAUGAY, NEW YORK

GRADUATION

appreciated.



Connie Kyle, formerly of Hemmingford and a gra-duate of CVR who now resides in Vancouver, B.C., successfully completed her studies at the Justice Institute of BC Upon her gradua-tion, Connie became a

member of the Delta Police Force and her family wish to congratulate her on her achievement Dan & Linda, Tom & Rhonda,

John & Laurie, Peggy and Sally